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NSW GOVERNMENT TAKES PRECAUTIONARY STEPS IN 
RESPONSE TO OMICRON VARIANT 

 
The NSW Government has taken precautionary steps in relation to quarantine 
arrangements for overseas arrivals following the introduction of additional national 
border security measures by the Australian Government. 
 
Premier Dominic Perrottet said the new measures would help keep people safe as we 
work through this latest development with COVID.  
  
“Authorities around the world are still investigating the risk posed by this new variant,” 
Mr Perrottet said. 
  
“As a result the NSW Government will continue to put community safety first by taking 
these precautionary but important steps until more information becomes available.” 
 
The new measures, which will take effect at midnight tonight, are: 
 

 In line with Commonwealth measures, all travellers arriving in NSW who have 
been in South Africa, Lesotho, Botswana, Zimbabwe, Mozambique, Namibia, 
Eswatini, Malawi, and the Seychelles during the 14 day period before their 
arrival in NSW must enter hotel quarantine for 14 days, irrespective of their 
vaccination status; 

 All travellers who have been in any other overseas country during the 14 day 
period before their arrival in NSW must travel directly to their place of residence 
or accommodation and isolate for 72 hours, pending further health advice; 

 All flight crew who have been overseas during the 14-day period before their 
arrival in NSW must travel directly to their place of residence or accommodation 
and isolate for 14 days or until their departure on another flight that leaves 
Australia, consistent with the current rules for unvaccinated flight crew; 

 Anyone who has already arrived in NSW who has been in any of the nine 
African countries within the previous 14 days must immediately get tested and 
isolate for 14 days, and call NSW Health on 1800 943 553; 

 All unvaccinated travellers from any overseas country will continue to enter 
hotel quarantine. 

 
Minister for Health Brad Hazzard said no cases of the Omicron variant have been 
identified in NSW to date, but urged everyone to stay vigilant.  
 



“I remind the community that vaccination, social distancing and hand hygiene remain 
our best defence against COVID,” Mr Hazzard said. 
  
Public health advice on quarantine arrangements and isolation requirements will be 
provided as soon as new information emerges on the risk posed by the new variant 
and the extent of its international transmission. 
  
People can get the latest information by visiting nsw.gov.au. 
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